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     Rm. #104           
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 Reading/                    
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Dear Fourth Grade Families,

Welcome to Fourth Grade!! We know this year will be filled with a lot of fun learning experiences and new friendships. We are looking forward to getting to know each of our students as well as their families as the year progresses. We’re sure you have lots of questions as we begin this new school year. We will attempt to answer some of the most frequently asked questions in this letter. 
Ms. Mercure/Cosper
This is my sixteenth year of teaching elementary school. I have been teaching at Southwest for ten years.  I have taught second and third grade in the past. This will be my sixth year teaching fourth grade with a focus in Reading, Language Arts, and Writing. I have gone back to my maiden last name Mercure. You may see some things that have Cosper (such as emails) on them, but it is still me!

Mrs. Ruland
This is my seventeenth year of teaching elementary school and I have been fortunate enough to have experienced them all at Southwest Elementary. I have taught kindergarten (student teaching experience), third, fourth, and fifth grade. I have been teaching fourth grade for thirteen years and this will my eighth year of teaching fourth grade with a focus on Mathematics.

 
Mrs. Knowles

This is my eighteenth year as an educator and I am delighted to be a part of the Southwest Elementary 4th grade team. This year your child will be engaged in fun-filled/ hands on educational activities through the subjects of Science, and Social Studies in which I will be teaching. 
Contact Information

If at any time you have a question, comment, or concern, please contact us. The school number is 395-3301. If we cannot get to the phone, please leave a message, unless it is something urgent. In case of something urgent, please contact the front office staff. You can also email us at Krista.Cosper@sccpss.com.  Heather.Ruland@sccpss.com, Tarrolyn.Knowles@sccpss.com.  Please allow for a 24 hour response.
 Newsletters/Weekly Reports/Conferences
We will try to have a newsletter ready Monday on Weebly. Our Weebly website is www.swes4thgradeteam.weebly.com .You will be able to access the website from your home computer or mobile device. The newsletter explains what the class will be learning in the coming week in each subject. The newsletter also gives reminders of important events and assignments. Due to the importance of every instructional minute, we will not be able to conduct impromptu or unscheduled conferences. If you would like to set up a conference time, please let us know and we will schedule it as soon as we can.
 Assignment Agenda and Binders
Your child will have an assignment agenda (as soon as they are delivered) and binder this year. These items are used to help the students with organization, and also to help parents understand the homework expectations and look over notes and handouts. Your child is responsible for writing down any homework or reminders needed in the agenda daily. Your child is also responsible for making sure that written communication from school and home makes it to the proper destination..
Attendance & Homework
We would like to take this opportunity to explain some important things that will help your child have a successful school year. 
 First of all, it is important for your child to attend school each day unless he/she is ill.  PLEASE SEND IN A WRITTEN NOTE OR EMAIL THE TEACHER BY THE NEXT DAY IF YOUR CHILD IS ABSENT. Nothing can take the place of your child being in the classroom each day. Any redo or catch up work MUST be returned to school the NEXT day in order for credit to be given.  Catch up or redo work may be assigned on a Friday in order for your child to complete it and receive credit.  
Secondly, your child will have homework Monday through Thursday. The students will occasionally have projects that may have to be worked on over the weekend or over a span of a couple of weeks. Please check the weekly newsletter and your child’s agenda for important assignment due dates. Homework is an important part of your child's education, as it is designed to reinforce what they have learned in school each day.  We cannot emphasize enough how important it is for homework to be completed EACH night AND returned the next day. Also, there will be times when a teacher will send home assignment where the student has scored below a 70% that may need to be signed by a parent and returned to the teacher.
Morning routines
When students come into the classroom, they are expected to WALK down the hallway and enter the classroom quietly. Book bags will be kept by their desk since we will be switching classes for different subjects. Students need to go to their assigned seat; pencils are sharpened with only two students at the sharpener at a time. From 8:45-9:15 a.m., students will be working on independent activities and eating breakfast. We would like to make the best use of all instructional time available! Students should not be trying complete homework assignments during this time!
 Bathroom Breaks 

 This time is crucial for learning. Students will need to go individually during when working independently. Each teacher will teach students on how to request a bathroom break. A student leave the classroom quietly, do what they need to do, and come straight back to the classroom, and get back to work. If a student is abusing the independent bathroom privilege (i.e. taking an excessive amount of time, playing in the restroom) he or she will lose their privilege.
Nurse


The nurse is here for students who are ill, hurt, or need to take medicine throughout the day. The nurse is very busy and cannot see every student every day. If students are running a fever or vomiting, of course they will be sent to the nurse’s office and parents will be notified to pick them up. It is important that all your contact number and information is current and up to date. Students will not be sent to the nurse’s office for occasional coughing, or for minor cuts. Each teacher will have a first aid kit in their room. The most important thing is that all students are in class learning to prepare themselves for the GMAS, SRI, MAP and eventually, 5th grade. All medications needs to go to the nurse’s office and specific forms completely filled out. 

Library Time

Students will be given a specific time to use the library once each week. During this set library time, students need to pick out 2 chapter books or 1 chapter book and 1 picture book, of any level that they can read. Books should be returned before or on their due date. Some students finish their books before it is time to go back to the library. At this time, a student will need to sign up for an additional library visit and each teacher will try to get them down there at the end of the day or whenever is possible. 

 Extra Credit
It is our policy, as a fourth grade team, not to provide extra credit assignments to individual students upon request. 
Discipline

In fourth grade, we use a check system to track each student’s daily behavior. Each homeroom has a clipboard with a student roster. The clipboard goes with the class wherever the class goes. If a student is not conducting themselves with school appropriate behavior, he or she will receive a check. Attached to this letter you will find a list of behaviors that are being monitored, the check system and the correlating consequences.
** NOTE: A student may receive an instant office referral if they are not in compliance with the county issued school code of conduct for certain offenses.
  Monitored behaviors using the check system

1=Excessive talking



7= disruptive
2=out of seat/off task



8=calling out during teacher instruction
3=Refusal to participate                                   9=disrespectful
4=Teasing/ name calling                                   10=not following directions
5=Inappropriate restroom behavior                 11=not following directions

6=Inappropriate lunchroom behavior               12=inappropriate classroom behavior


               Check system and consequences

                   

1st  = verbal warning
2nd = verbal warning & lose 5      

           minutes of recess
3rd = time-out & lose 10 minutes of  

            Recess
4th  = all of the above & receive a   

            conduct warning
5th = all of the above & parent contact
6th  = all of the above & office referral                            
Bullying

A Bully is a person who “consistently and purposely” tries to hurt others by:

· Making them feel uncomfortable

· Hurting them by kicking, hitting, pushing, tripping, etc.

· Name-calling

· Spreading nasty rumors

· Forming groups to bother another student

Bullying in any sort will not be allowed in our classroom! All students have the right to come to school and learn without anyone picking on them, hurting them, or making them feel unsafe. Remember, a student may have a mean moment. Although a mean moment is not kind, it is not bullying. Bullying is something that happens consistently and purposefully. To retaliate and get back at someone who is bullying is NOT an appropriate choice either. Students should try to talk calmly with the student or tell the teacher. We will handle the situation appropriately with all students involved. 
**It is also very important that a student makes the teacher aware of any situations of concern.  We are not always able to see everything! It is difficult for us to work on solving problems that we are not made aware of
  Tattling or Telling

Along with bullying, students must decide if they are tattling or telling when talking to the teacher. Tattling is telling the teacher something to get another student in trouble and is probably not of their concern. However, if someone is being physically or emotionally hurt, or property is being damaged or stolen, then students have the responsibility to tell the teacher. 

For Your Information
SCHOOL HOURS- 9:15-4:00
· Transportation Policy- Unless a note, fax, or email from a parent is provided to the teacher, the student will return home the way he or she normally is release.
· UNIFORM AND BOOK BAG POLICIES WILL BE ENFORCED.
· Registration

     The following is a list of forms that must be completed and returned ASAP:

1. Photograph permission

2. Health and P.E forms
3. Office Roster Card

4. Code of Conduct (This will come home next week)
5. Registration and Emergency Authorization Form

6. Bus Conduct Letter

7. Proof of Residence (ie, electric bill, water bill, lease agreement, PHONE AND CABLE BILLS NOT ACCEPTED!!
Again, we look forward to working with you and your child.  Only TOGETHER can we make a difference in your child's education!! We want to take this opportunity to thank you ahead of time for your support of your child’s education. We truly appreciate the time you spend with your children reading, practicing spelling, studying, playing games, studying math facts and interacting. We are very fortunate that our students come to school with positive feelings about learning and teachers. We are excited about the year to come.
 Sincerely,
Ms. Mercure (Cosper)  Krista.Cosper@sccpss.com       
Mrs. Ruland Heather.Ruland@sccpss.com 
Mrs. Knowles Tarrolyn.Knowles@sccpss.com
Please return THIS PAGE ONLY to your homeroom teacher.
We have read and discussed the opening letter.

___________________________   

______________________________ 

               parent signature                                                 student name

___________________

               date
